Mr. C. E. McBride, Sports Editor, The Kansas City Star, Kansas City, Missouri.

Dear Mac:

I wish to thank you again for your notation in your Sporting Comment regarding the error that Liberty Magazine made in locating Dr. Naismith, John Bunn and me at Nebraska. "Yankee Stade", which is perhaps a derivation of the Jowish name, Yankee Stadium, is probably some fellow sitting in some stuffy office in New York, reading a few magazines and hearing about the growth of basketball. He probably wanted to do an article on basketball, John Bunn and Hank Luisetti, and perhaps just didn't realize the territorial difference between Kansas and Nebraska, or Oklahoma and Missouri and Nevada.

When some of these boys never get five miles away from the Bronx all their lifetime, it is no wonder they might think that Kansas and Nebraska are two dots on the earth out here about eight miles apart. Anyhow, I never mind that, but I thank you for the correction.

In regard to the President of Carnegie Tech, I am going to bother you by sending you a copy of the October number of the Rotarian Magazine. The editor of the Rotarian asked me to write an article on the affirmative side of subsidization. He stated that Major Griffith was writing one on non-subsidization, so I accepted, and did the best that I could.

Our good friend, John R. Tunis, from Rowayton, Connecticut, wrote me the following lines: "Congratulations on your piece in the Rotarian. The editor asked me for comment and I wrote as enclosed. Incidentally, don't go off the deep end about Whizzer White. From what I learned in Colorado he's anything but Phi Beta Kappa. You know there are ways of arranging these things. Of course everything you say in your piece is everlastingly true. Why don't the colleges admit this sort of thing? Wish I could figure out."

His enclosed comment to Mr. Teetor, of the Rotarian magazine, is as follows: "Thanks very much for sending me the article in the October number of the Rotarian. It is certainly refreshing to find someone connected with an American university telling the truth about intercollegiate sports."